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Mr. President,
Brazil commends Kyrgyzstan for the adoption of a new Constitution in 2010, which incorporates significant  provisions on human rights, in particular those related to freedom of expression and freedom of peaceful assembly and association. We welcome the ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR and the signature of CRPD, as recommended by Brazil in the first cycle. The establishment of a National Council on Gender Issues and of a National Mechanism for the Prevention of Torture is also noteworthy.
Despite these advancements, there are still challenges to be addressed. Brazil stresses the importance of enacting comprehensive anti-discrimination legislation. The draft law on “dissemination of information about non-traditional sexual relations”, which is currently in Parliament, is a matter of concern. Violence against women, including domestic violence and bride-kidnapping, also need to be urgently tackled. We encourage the development of policies and programmes to alleviate and eradicate poverty, with special emphasis on vulnerable groups. 
Moreover, we highlight the importance of ensuring that legislation regulating freedom of the media is in line with international human rights norms, including the recent amendment  to  article  329  of the criminal code.
Brazil  wishes  to  recommend  that  Kyrgyzstan:
1. adopt a national action plan to combat violence against women  and  a  law  on  domestic  violence;
2. ensure that national legislation conforms to international human rights standards on nondiscrimination, particularly concerning sexual orientation and gender identity, gender and racial discrimination.
Thank you.
